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Year 10 Camp - Tautuku 

On Wednesday 9th September, our Year 10 pupils set out for Year 10 camp, at the Tautuku Outdoor Education Centre,      
located in the Catlins. Students started their camp by walking the King’s Rock walk from Papatowai to the lodge, while also 
having an abseil at the highest point on the walk. Upon arrival at the lodge students geared up for the infamous mud run - and 
it didn’t disappoint! Students were covered from head to toe in mud with only their smiles visible. Day Two consisted of com-
pleting some kayaking, a high and low ropes course, orienteering and a climbing wall challenge. It is fair to say there were 
many laughs on this day, despite rain most of the time. On the last day students participated in a compass traverse through 
native Catlin forest. What wonderful memories we all walked away with after this camp so thank you to each and every person  
involved!  

Gateway Programme and Options Evening 

Last week was the final week for our Year 11 students to be out at their  Gateway work  
placements. Pictured (below left)  is JD Mcleod installing  gib board. He has really enjoyed his 
experience.  We would like to thank all of the employers who have had  students this term. 
On Thursday 17th September, we held an Options Evening for all Year 10, 11 and 12       

students. This was an excellent  opportunity for students and their parents to talk through     

future directions and get advice about subject choices for next year. This evening was well 

attended despite the wet weather. 

 
 

JD on the job as 
part of the Gateway 
Programme. 

Isaac discusses options with his mum and Miss 
Hart; Claudia and Stevie talk to Mrs Whaley at 
the Options Evening. 



Tokomairiro High School Newsletter... 

Tena koutou katoa, 
First week of the term break – it seems the weather is not going 
to be kind to us over the next week here in Milton.  I encourage 
our young ones to make the most of any sunshine over the next 
fortnight and get out and about in the fresh air. 
Staff  - A special thank you to all the staff for their hard work over 
the past term.  Although many of you will no doubt have marking 
to complete and preparation for next term, I encourage you all to 
take some time for yourselves and do those things you really  
enjoy. 
School Ball  - What a delightful evening last Friday at the annual 
school ball.  The young people certainly went all out in preparation 
for the night, girls looking beautiful in their ball dresses and the 
young men looking grown up and handsome. Hard luck story 
goes to Regan Roxburgh who on Friday discovered her dress for 
the ball was not going to arrive until Monday!  After a quick rush to 
a store she did manage to find a replacement outfit and looked 
stunning.  A special thank you to the Year 13 students on the ball 

committee – they did an outstanding job     
planning and organising the evening.  It is 
always interesting to see the amazing array of 
cars used to transport our young people to the  
Coronation Hall for the event.  The most novel 
transport this year went to Rose Gibson and 
Harley Butler, who arrived in a fire engine – 
and the colour perfectly matched Rose’s dress 
and Harley’s tie. 

Term 4 – Change of Afternoon Times - As from the first day of 
Term 4 classes will finish at 3.00pm at the end of the day.  This 
will allow more time for students to finish off with teachers before 
heading to their buses – note that buses will still leave at the 
same time – 3.15pm.  It will also allow extra time for tutorials for 
senior students as they head towards the external examination 
period.  
Senior Options - Senior students have been through the process 

of selecting their courses for 2021 
over the past two weeks.  For 
those who have not yet handed in 
your selections, please complete 
the google form sent out on Friday 
to all senior students.  A copy of 
the option booklet is available on 
the school Facebook Page. 
Junior Options - Early next term, 
Year 8 and 9 students will have an 
opportunity to select their option 
subjects for next year.   
Information will be sent home for 
students to discuss choices with 
parents/caregivers/whanau    
members.  We will also provide 
parents with the opportunity to 
come into school to discuss    
options with teachers. 
Jobbortunities - Are you looking 
for a holiday job, change of jobs or 

interested about finding out what jobs are available in our commu-
nity? If so, you need to attend "JOBBORTUNITIES" at the Cross 
Recreation Centre, Balclutha, 4 - 7pm on Thursday 1st October.  
Examples of the businesses who will be represented are: Calder 
Stewart, Denone, Silverfern Farms, Fonterra, RTL Transport, Fruit 
growers, University of Otago, Otago Polytechnic, Wine Growers, 
SIT, to name a few.  This event is open to all members of the 
community. 
Year 13 Scholarships - We have a number of scholarships open 
to school leavers and applications are now open.  Applications 
must be in by Wednesday 28 October.  Scholarship recipients will 
be announced at the prizegiving on Thursday 10 December.   
Trail Bike Ride - Plans are underway for this year’s trail bike ride.  
The PTA are on track with their planning and Griff and his team 
are organizing the route.  Online registration is now available – 
there is a link on the Tokomairiro High School website.  Be sure to 
mark the date in your diary, Saturday 31st October.   
Healthy School Lunches  
We are very excited that all the schools in Milton are to become 
part of the Healthy School Lunches programme.  This mean that 
all of the young people of school age in Milton will be provided 
with a free healthy lunch through their school.  This is an  
opportunity for local business. Please email me at  
thsprincipal@tokohigh.school.nz if you would like more           
information about this opportunity.  
Hockey Turf Fence Repair  - We are looking for someone with 
some fencing skills to volunteer some time to repair some of the 
fencing around the hockey turf here at school.  If you can help out 
please contact our Property Manager, Alan Robinson 
(0274178744).  Your help will be very much appreciated.  
Student Profiles - You will find a student profile for our senior 
students in each edition of the Genesis over the next few weeks.  
We want to share the success and passions of our young people 
and what has been special for them at Tokomairiro High School.  
This week is our deputy head student, Tarryn Roxburgh. 
Year 6 Students and Parents  
All year 6 students should have received Information packs for 
2021 Year 7 and enrolment forms.  We ask that enrolment 
forms be completed and handed in to Tokomairiro High 
School office by Friday 16 October.  If you have any questions, 
or would like to have a look around the school at any time, we are 
happy to organise this – please contact the school office.   
A transition programme is currently being put together and Year 6 
students will have an induction programme next term.  We also 
organise an interview time for each Year 6 child and their parents, 
early next term.   
Term Break - Finally, I encourage all our young people to have a 
great break – look after yourselves and be kind to those around 
you.  Come back to school next term feeling refreshed and ready 
to focus on your learning for term four.  For senior students     
working towards external examinations, it is a great chance to 
complete all internal assessment work, sort out notes and books 
and get ready for the focus on preparing for those externals. 
Remember, our doors are always open. Please come and talk 
to us if you have any  concerns. 
 
Regards 
Glenis Sim,  
Principal 
 

SCHOOL MISSION: Working together to inspire 
excellence in education, in character and in life. 

Tiny’s 

Milton  

Butchery 

112 Union Street 
Milton              

Ph 417 8223 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Lamb Leg Roasts 
Only $13.50kg 

 

Tender Rump Steak 
Only $17.95kg  

                 - Save $5kg 

 

Crumbed Cutlets 
Only $16.95kg 

 

Tasty Chorizo Sausages 
Only $13.95kg 

 

Check our website 
www.miltonbutchery.co.nz 

for online specials,  
meat packs, etc. 

Ki to kohahi te Kākaho ka whati, ki te kāpuia, 
e kore e whati  - When reeds stand alone, 

they are vulnerable, but bound  together they 
are unbreakable. 

Dates to Remember… 
 

Monday 12th October - Term 4 Begins 
Thursday 15th October  - Year 10-13 INZONE Careers Bus 
Wed 21st-Fri 23rd October - Year 9 Camp 
Wednesday 4th November - Sports Awards Evening 

Genesis Appeal 

For those who are still wanting to make a donation to the  
Genesis Appeal online, please make payment to: 
Tokomairiro High School 
03 1736 0009803 000, using GENESIS DONATION as 
your reference. 
Thankyou 



Bible Reading for Today 
Above all, love each other deeply, because love covers 

over a multitude of sins. 1 Peter 4:8  

What is Restorative Justice? 

Restorative Practice is widely accepted in New Zealand 
schools and a growing number of schools worldwide as a 
more effective alternative to traditional punitive behaviour 
management systems. The premise of Restorative Practice 
is a relational approach to school life grounded in beliefs 
about equality,  dignity, mana and the potential of all people.  
The system is designed to help students to build empathy 
and understand what harm has happened and then try to put 
right that harm. In contrast, traditional punitive systems see 
students receive an often pre-determined consequence for 
an incident. Once this consequence is completed the student 
is inserted back into the flow of school without learning how 
their actions have affected others or without learning any 
skills to try and stop repeating the same behaviours. 
Restorative Practice works by understanding the story     
behind the story. This is done by listening to all of the people 
involved or close to an incident that can be students,     
teachers and whanau. The stories are used to: 

• explore what has happened and who has been affected 

• hold those who have caused harm accountable for their     
actions 

• provide support to those who have been harmed, and    
others involved. 

Resolving incidents using Restorative Practice can vary in    
formality and number of participants depending on the      
incident. However, a Mini Conference, Classroom           
Conference or Formal Restorative Conference all require 
commitment from all the  participants and preparation to be 
successful.  

Student Profile  
Tarryn Roxburgh (Year 13) 

 
What is your favourite subject and why?
Biology, Chemistry and Physics. I enjoy learning 
how the world works around us as well as being challenged. 
What opportunities have you had at our school? 
Multiple leadership courses throughout my senior years, 
alongside house caption, deputy head girl and sporting trips/
tournaments. 
How do you think Tokomairiro High School has set you 
up for life after school? 
Made me think about how there are so many opportunities 
after school and that I am capable with the right mindset 
and motivation. 
What is your favourite thing about Tokomairiro High 
School? Getting to know everyone well due to the small 
school size. Followed closely by interhouse competitions, 
like athletics, as well as sports exchanges with East Otago 
and Blue Mountain. 
What will you always remember about school? 
The relationships formed between peers, students and 
teachers. 



Just a reminder that there is less than three 
months to Xmas 2020. Paddy is determined to 
stay up to      midnight on News Years Eve to 
ensure 2020 does      disappear, never to be 
mentioned again!!! 
This coming Saturday at 9am we will be having 
a Working Bee - we will be cleaning up the  
upstairs rooms and moving items to our storage 
container.  It would be fantastic to get 20 people, and it 
would be all taken care of in a couple of hours, so please 
make an effort to be there.  
If anyone is interested in tracking down a family member’s 
war medals, I've been informed there is a guy called Ian 
Martyn who runs a free of charge service in locating historic 
medals that may be missing from families.  A neighbour of 
mine has had excellent result from this.  You can contact Ian 
via email at  ianmartynmedalsreunitednz@gmail.com.   
We still have a couple more spuds available to purchase for 
our annual Spud Dig on 20th March 2021.  The Friday Night 
Handle Club is still booming with excellent fun nights ending 
the week, so come down and watch NPC games on our four 
big TV's.  Finally, the Joker draw is still attracting big      
numbers and the amount is well over $2,500 in value - so 
get there on Thursday night to enter.  Where else can you 
win big amounts?? 
Just a final road safety message, we seem to be acquiring 
more $150 presents with Nick McKay possibly receiving a 
gift.  Make sure to wear our seat belts aye?? 
Private Pike 

News From the Trenches 

Toddlers and Sleep 

“I don’t want to go to bed!” 
Bedtime refusal or delay tactics of why your toddler wants to stay up is something I typically come 
across when working as a sleep consultant. They become quite skillful negotiators at an early age 
and can find many reasons to delay bedtime, from wanting a glass of water, to needing help finding a  
teddy, to then needing to go to the bathroom… sound familiar? Having a predictable evening routine, 
making sure they’ve done and have everything they need along with some bedtime rules that are 
easy to understand and follow will help make bedtimes more manageable. 
How to resolve bedtime antics and more will be covered at the Toddlers & Sleep evening in Milton on 

Friday 30th October, tickets can be purchased from The Hub, 61 Union Street or from www.littlesleepcoach.co.nz/events 

Waihola-Clarendon  
Women’s Institute Report 

 
The Waihola/Clarendon Women’s Institute held its monthly   
meeting on September 21st in the Waihola Bowling club 
rooms at 10.30am where fifteen members attended. A report 
of the recent Eisteddfod showed Waihola ladies received 
several   trophies for cut flowers, floral art, baking and    
handcraft. Included in the  the programme was a Recycle 
Challenge  “Blast from the Past”.   Waihola chose the 1950’s 
as so much happened in this decade, 
Eg: end of butter and petrol rationing introduced during 
World War 2, Yvette Williams won first female Olympic gold 
medal, introduction of hypodermic syringes which made it 
safer for  diabetics world wide, Godfrey Bowen set new world 
record for shearing  456 full wool ewes in 9 hours,  Sir     
Edmund Hillary and Tensing Norgay became first humans to 
reach the summit of Mt. Everest,  first Mobil song quest, first 
Hamilton jet boat produced, first Transistor radio, first human 
trials of the “pill”:, first supermarket opened in Otahuhu, Brian 
Barratt Boyes performed first open heart surgery, 111    
emergency number introduced, Chinese gooseberries     
became kiwi fruit and hokey pokey ice cream was            
introduced. 
 As the guest speaker was unable to attend, organising the  
Coffee Morning in October was attended to. Roll Call was 
done and  Food Bank items were collected. 
Motto - I’ve reached the age where my train of 
thought often leaves the station without me. 

TELC on Johnson’s New Outdoor Space. 

Our new covered deck was completed back in July and it has been a wonderful asset to our centre, 
which everybody is really enjoying. The space offers us a sheltered outdoor area on wet days, which 
has been a real bonus with all the wet weather we have had 
recently and it is also a great place to set up outdoor             
experiences. In the past few weeks, we have used it for water 
play, set up a reading    corner with pillows and  blankets, built 
huts and brought out the constructions sets for the children to 
play with. We have also positioned the  carpentry table up on 
the deck, which has been really popular and the children have 
enjoyed the opportunity to practice their hammering  and sawing 
skills. 

The construction of the deck would not have been possible  without all the support we 
have received from our local community and we are very grateful for this. A big thank you 
goes to our major     sponsors- The Otago Community Trust, the Alexander MacMillan 
Trust, Milton Lions Club, Milton Rotary Club, Kai Car Show,   Calder Stewart Ltd, Tiffs 
Engineering Ltd and Sumpter Moore. We would also like to thank all the local  businesses 
and members of the community who have made donations towards this project.  

Sumpter Moore —Barristers & Solicitors 
Quote of the week: 

‘In politics, absurdity is not a handicap’ 
Napoleon Bonaparte (1769 - 1821) 

For all your legal requirements, contact our friendly team at 
5 Eden Street, (PO Box 16) Milton.                                                                                                       Phone (03) 417-8004 Fax (03) 417-8002 



Milton Senior Citizens Club 

Our meeting on Friday 25th meeting, had fifteen present, 
(where is everyone?)  Joan Murray was welcomed back now 
the covid level 2 has been lifted and Audrey Adam had a 
hospital visit . She was sent a Get Well card and we hope 
she is much improved.  
Arrangements are being made for our Christmas lunch - 
something  to look forward to.!   
The Masters games have a team of members flexing their 
muscles,  to put a good show on for other competitor's.   
Go Milton Senior Citz!!!!  
Bev Bouman won the raffle. (A bowl of fruit! ) 
After a game of housie an afternoon tea was served, mouse 
traps and muffins. Just like home! Our Pam is a great cook 
and baker. 
The next meeting is on  Friday 9th October.  The speaker is 
Trina Newdick who will educate us about scams and how to 
know if they are on our devices, to be alert and be aware. 
Not everyone is honest and are we can be lead  into       
temptation, which unfortunately has led some astray at great 
expense! 

Milton Garden Club Report 

On Tuesday 14th September 2020, eighteen Garden Club 
members travelled to The Garden Place in Mosgiel to see 
the latest trends in garden equipment and plants. The     
gardening gloves for $5 a pair were a favourite item. Mitre 10 
was our next stop where we saw 3 pairs of gardening gloves 
for $7 - oh dear, better luck next time. At noon we arrived at 
Wal's to go to the Topiary Cafe for lunch and were joined by 
Isobel Robinson's daughter, Diane and Becky Mathieson. 
The food was impressive and all enjoyed a satisfying lunch. 
No wonder that cafe is so busy! 
The raffles were won by Judy Walker and Annette Gillies and 
raised over $50 for the Club. Thanks to Daune O'Connor 
who supplied the raffle prizes 
and to all who took part. A visit 
to the Momona plant stall 
rounded off our day and we all 
returned home around 
2.30pm.  
Our next outing will be a trip to 
The Blue Mountain Nursery in 
Tapanui on Monday 12 Octo-
ber. We will also visit Law-
rence for lunch at "26 on 
Ross" and have a look around. 
Members will be rung. Please  
contact Annette Gillies on  417 
4173 or 021 078 6366 for  
further information. 

Milton Information Centre / 

Museum Report 

The volunteers at the Centre have continued to work through 
the different levels of Covid 19 restrictions and were very 
pleased to be able to open to locals and visitors once lock-
down was      finished. There have been many travellers re-
cently from all over New Zealand and others who have not 
been able to return to their home country. We just missed out 
on having the Annual Book Sale so there are tables set out 
with a variety of books, magazines etc. if you are looking for 
a good read. Opening hours are 10 a.m. – 2 p.m. Weekdays 
at present, Saturday opening will start after Labour        
Weekend. 
We continue to receive family history enquiries, many of 
which come from overseas. New addition to the collections 
include bound copies of the Gazette which many will       
remember was the local newspaper from years ago. It is very 
interesting looking through the articles, advertisements and 
pictures that tell many stories. These are set out on a display 
table for you to browse through. 
Work continues on organising the available spaces in the    
building with some assistance and advice from Fiona who 
works at Toitu Otago Settlers Museum. We also had a visit 
from Nissa and Shannah from Otago Museum keeping us 
informed of what they hope to assist with in the Clutha    
District. We are awaiting quotes for painting and some new 
carpet. Some Grant money will enable us to purchase some 
new replacement display cabinets. If you have an interest 
and some time to spare we are always appreciative of some 
help. 

Bridge 
 

Bridge Stakes  23.09.20 

Graham Dale/ Vivienne Clifford-Marsh  57.14% 
Peter Mallon/ Kathy Powell    56.35% 
Kay Roughan/ Suzie Agnew    54.76% 
Trevor Tetlow/ Vic Stanley    54.76% 
Jo Turnbull/ Lester Clark    49.21% 
Clare Harrex/ Ann Phillips    46.03% 
Melvin Cain/ Trish Peterson    43.65% 
Tony Morland/ Avis Broome    38.10% Golf 

LGU/ Daphne Lee Memorial   22.09.20 

LGU -  0-26.4 
R Devlin  85-11-74 
J O’Connor 105-28-77 C/B 
J Good 100-23-77 

26.5-40.4 
D Kennedy 112-39-73 
M Cain 107-32-75 

Daphne Lee Memorial 

Best Nett Over Field - Dorothy Kennedy 73 net 
 
0-26.4: 
Nett: R Devlin 74 net               Runner Up: J O’Connor  77 net  
Stableford: 31 stb : J Good O C/b   
Runner Up:  31 stb: J Greene 
 
26.5 - 40.4: 
Runner Up: M Cain 75 net 
Stableford: P Keddell  30 
Runner Up:  L Lister O C/b  28 
  K Drinnan O C/b 28 
  J McDonald O C/b 28 
 

9 Holers 
9 Hole Stb Alison Adam  12Stb 

THE MACK 
CUTTING AND STYLING 

BAR 

“Mobile Mondays” 
I come to you! 

Gold Card Price $20 
Non - Gold Card Price $30 

 
 
 
 

Call 03 417 4010 between 
10am and 3pm to book. 

Contact the Genesis Office for more information about 
advertising with us. Advertisements start at just $6.50, 
and can be run weekly, fortnightly or monthly. If you 
need help creating an ad - just ask!! 



 

For All Occasions 

Events & Functions 
 

Opening Hours 
Wednesday & Thursday  

from 4:30pm until late 

Friday to Sunday 11:30am until late 
 

Exclusive Venue Rooms Available 

Take Away Meals/ Bottle Shop 
 

Phone 03 417 8633   

   waiholatavern&restaurant 

Situations Vacant... Situations Vacant ... 

Sawmill Operator (full time) 

•  Strong health and safety focus, 

•  Excellent attendance record, a strong 
work ethic and a  proactive ‘can do’ attitude. 

 

Drymill Operators (fixed term) 
We are also looking for drymill operators who are keen to work a 
weekend shift - Saturday to Sunday from 6:00 am to 4:30 pm 
(20 hours per week) from Oct-Dec 2020.  
Please contact Julie on 027 4312451 or by email at   
julie.aitken@panpacotago.co.nz to register your interest in these 
roles. 

Milton Community Health Trust 

Part Time Clerical Assistant 

Milton Community Health Trust is looking for a Part Time  
Clerical Assistant. 
The Part Time Clerical Assistant generally works up to four 
hours a day, four days a week between Monday to Friday.  
Flexibility to work up to six hours a day on occasion is an  
essential component of the position. 
Attributes:- 

• Pleasant and welcoming communication style 

• Organisational skills 

• Speed and proficiency with typing 

• Word Perfect and Microsoft Word 

• Confidentiality skills essential 

• Initiative and ability to work unsupervised 

• Willingness to learn and undertake training where needed 

• Adaptability - as the role is varied 
Leave cover for the second Clerical Assistant and for the Office 
Administrator is a requirement of the position.  Experience with 
Payroll and Accounting Software would be an advantage. 

For an Application Form and a Job Description phone Leeanne 
on (03) 417 4399 or email milcomhealth@xtra.co.nz.  Please do 
not apply before reviewing the Job Description. 
Applications close Friday, 2nd October 2020. 

Study and Prayer Night - Thursdays @ 7pm 
Sunday Service  - Sunday @ 10am 

 

Parking on the Street please. All Welcome! 

 

110 Union Street   
For information - follow us on Facebook - 021 249 6312 

Tokomairiro  

Co-Operating Parish 
Sunday 4th October 

 

Combined Service - Milton 10:45am 

World Communion Service 

Church Services ... Church Services ... 

The Weatherstons Daffodils and Brewery Trust,  

Lawrence 
The Daffodils and Brewery Ruins will be open Fri/Sat/Sun 

from 12th September to 18 October, 10am-4pm.   
Open Thursdays during school holidays.  

Adults $5, Under 13’s - $2, Pre-schoolers FREE 
 $12 family of 4.  Cash admission only. Groups by arrangement.  

Enquiries to Simone  03 4859 136 or Mel  027 232 9963.  

Genesis Articles 
We are very grateful for articles received about any news that is 
happening in the community. If you would like help to write up an 
article, please ring 417 4483 on Mondays or Tuesdays, or email 
genesis@tokohigh.school.nz 

Public Notices... 

Milton Bowling Club Inc 

 

 

Giant Pumpkin  
Competition 

Buy your seed at the Club 
NOW! 

Milton Bowling Club Inc 

OPENING 
DAY! 

Saturday 3rd 
October,1:30pm 

-BBQ tea to Follow- 
Mufti Dress 

Anyone wanting to have a 
go at Outdoor Bowls is 
most welcome to come 

along and join us! 

Public Notices... 

GRIFFIN, Julia IIdiko (nee Campbell).  
Suddenly, on September 4, 2020 at Dunedin Hospital,   
surrounded by her loving family and friends; aged 47 years. 
Holly, Jenna, and Susa are hosting a Memorial Service to 
celebrate Julia’s life on  Friday, October 2 at 1pm at the 
Toko Rugby Football Club,  Union Street, Milton. 

Doug Nesbit Funeral Services 2020 Ltd Balclutha. 
www.dougnesbitfunerals.co.nz 

Memorial Service... Memorial Service... 

Public Notices... Public Notices... 

 Genesis Office Hours 
 

Mondays and  Tuesdays  8:30am - 3:30pm 
Wednesday , Thursday, Friday  - Closed. 

Deadlines: Advertising 9am Monday, Articles 12 noon Monday. 

mailto:julie.aitken@panpacotago.co.nz
mailto:milcomhealth@xtra.co.nz


 

  Registered Electricians and Inspector  

• New homes and alterations 

• Whiteware 

• Freeview and TV 

• Heat Pumps/Air Conditioning 

• Industrial and Commercial 

• Farm and Dairy Sheds 

• Wiring Reports 

• Phone and Data 
 

Daniel 027 8255 885 
After Hours 03 417 8370 
mpelectrical@xtra.co.nz 
26 Union Street, Milton 

Genesis Classifieds ... 

42 Centennial Avenue 
Milton 
Otago 

Mobile: 027 677 9007 
Office: (03) 417 7506   

LOCAL ELECTRICAL LTD 

For  all your electrical needs 
Matt Lyon 

027 677 9007 Matt Lyon 
Registered Electrician 
localelectricalmilton@gmail.com 

Home Services ... Home Services ... 

Clutha District 
Community Service Awards 

 
Do you know of an individual working hard to make a difference 
in your  community? 
Nominations are being sought for the 2020 Clutha District 
Community Service awards. 
To nominate an individual, collect an entry form from your council 
service centre, go online to: 
www.cluthadc.govt.nz/your-district/awards, or contact Karen 
Piercy - Corporate Services Administrator on 03 419 0261 or                     
karen.piercy@cluthadc.govt.nz for more information. 
Entries close on Friday 2nd October 2020. 

Public Notices ... Public Notices ... 

Tokomairiro High School Board Of Trustees 
 

Casual Vacancy for an Elected Trustee 
 

A casual vacancy has occurred on the Board of Trustees for an 
Elected Parent Representative. The Board has decided to fill the 
vacancy by selection. 
If 10% or more of eligible voters on the school roll ask the board, 
within 28 days of this notice being published, to hold a by-election 
to fill the vacancy, then a by-election will be held. 
Request for a by-election should be sent to: 
Chairperson 
Board of Trustees 
Tokomairiro High School 
238 Union Street, Milton by 28th October 2020 



Genesis Classifieds ... 

 
 

Contact: Warren Tait   
Phone: 417 8453 
Mobile: 027 489 0065 
Quality service and value 

• Plumbing 

• Drainage 

• Gasfitting 

Ryan Plumbing 
Plumbing ~ Drainage ~ 

Sheet Metal Work 
Contact:  

Pete 027 480 2067 

BSafeT Ltd 

Health & Safety Consultants 
 

*Weekly/fortnightly service 
*Expert, qualified advice    
& support. 

Contact Bob Treymane 
021 182 0027 

MR AND MRS LAWNS 
Angie and Darren 

Prompt and Reliable  
Husband and Wife Team 

“Ride on mowing available” 
 

Phone 03 417 8074 
0210 224 0471 

 

General Engineering Hydraulics 

Mowers Chainsaw sales and service 

Husqvarna  

Saws on Special. 

 

MILTON MEDICAL  
CENTRE 

 

Medical Centre 
Hours 
Monday-Friday  
9.00am- 5.00pm. 
After Hours Service 
To access our After Hours 
Service please phone the   
medical centre on                  
(03) 417 8226.  Your call will 
be diverted to our after-hours 
triage service “Homecare  
Medical” where a registered 
nurse will provide you with 
advice and assistance. 

YES!!! 
We are still  
happy to treat 
your ACC  
injuries.   
Co-payment charges only 

$15. 
For appt: 03 417 7066 

Home Services ... Health and Safety ... Home Services ... 

THE KENNELS 
Welcomes all Dogs  

large and small 

Individually kennelled with 
underfloor heating. 

Contact Leigh-Anne 
kennelsmilton@gmail.com 
03 417 4262   027 5332 064  

Pet Services ... 

Local Registered Plumber 

 

Call Now  
for your  

Free Quote 
 

Contact 
Baz Rogan 

020 4141 0164 

@bazroganwaterservices  

Email: bazroganwaterservices@gmail.com 

Lawns,  
Hedges, Trees  

Spraying, Water 
Blasting, spouting etc 

 

         Phone Wayne  
                 417 8962 

Home Services ... 

BUILDER  AVAILABLE 
HOUSES, ADDITIONS,  
ALTERATIONS, DECKS,  

FENCES ETC 
PHONE KEN - 022 0766 899 

Balclutha  
Windscreen N Glass 

We are in Milton every 
Wednesday morning. 

For all your windscreen 
replacements, repairs and glazing 

requirements. 
We cover all insurance work. 

Dealers for 
 
 

 
Phone 03 418 0777 
For an appointment.  

FOR ALL  
YOUR 

SEWING NEEDS 
 - mending, alterations, 
making and creating -  

Give Ann a call   
03 417 4187 or 
027 417 3045 


